
Kia ora koutou!       
 
Thank you everyone for your kind support of our Teachers and          
Principals on strike day last Wednesday.  Our government has been   
notified by the PPTA (Secondary Schools union) that there will be 9 
more strike day actions happening in the upcoming weeks.  I expect our 
NZEI (Primary Schools union) will follow suit in some way.  Nobody is 
more sorry about this then the Teachers and Principals of Aotearoa but if 
we don’t take a stand now, there will not be enough Teachers to staff our 
schools soon. 
 
On a brighter note, we have BOT elections happening at the moment 
with 6 parent candidates to vote for.  Please take time to vote for your 
favourite 5 and drop into school before noon this Friday (TOMORROW).  
I look forward to working with another new BOT and navigating our 
school through the next 3 years.  Onwards and       upwards team! 
 
Ka kite, 
Brendon Morrissey 
 
 

SENIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 19: 
Tēnā koutou katoa. Ngā mihi nui ki a koutou katoa. 
 
This term, ruma tekau ma iwa me ruma tekau ma rima had camp on the third week of school and we enjoyed 
it immensely.  Our kaupapa for camp was based around Tohe’s Journey.  We began our journey by stopping 
in Te Kao where Tohe’s daughter Raninikura met her tane Te Ra Turoa and moved with him to Ngati 
Whatua.  On Tohe’s return to his home Maungapiko (Kapo Wairua) he was mokemoke for his daughter and 
he decided he was going to look for her.  This was the next place where we stopped, MAUNGAPIKO. We 
then stayed the night at Te Reo Mihi Marae (Te Hapua).   
 
The following day, we ventured to the places where Tohe stopped and named for various reasons with his 
Ariki along Te Oneroa a Tohe … The long beach of Tohe (90 mile beach) which is not actually 90 miles but 
88 kilometres (we were informed by our bus driver).  We then stayed the night at Roma Marae and carried 
on with our journey to Hokianga where we stopped, then returned home.  We hope to complete Tohe’s  
Journey in term 4.  With all the learning of our Rangatira from here, we would like to put together the    
korero from Whaea Pare Nathan and the mural in Room 15 (te Whare Marino).   
 
Our students photos, korero and other resources we have gathered are a taonga for us to use. With the 
support of the skills that we learned from Raranga Matihiko (at the Waitangi Museum) we will create a    
resource for our whole school to use in the future. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
                                            

Thursday 6th June, 2019 (Term 2, Week 6) 

 OUR VISION  
  “Inspired and resourceful learners for life.” 

“Kia whakaara kia manawanui mo tona ao”  

JUNIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 1: 
 
Room 1 have been busy, learning through play.  We have been writing, building, 
discovering, reading and investigating.    

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  

Please show your support for the following sponsors who have taken time to support us. 
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*PAINT  * WALLPAPER * BLINDS 
 * CURTAINS  * DULUX  

* JACOBSEN  * TOOLS & ACCESS 
 - For all your decorating needs.   

Pop in and see us. 
224 Commerce Street, Kaitaia 

Phone/Fax: 09 408 1741 

5 Church Road, Kaitaia 0410.  Ph. 09 408 0228 
Fax. 09 408 2361  Email: kaitaiaps@xtra.co.nz 

We write about all the fun 
things we do and learn. 

We built huts from 
blankets and boxes. 

We love to learn about 
other countries, like 
France and   Germany. 



 
WHEN 

 
WHAT 

Every Wednesday Public Health Nurse attends our school.  If you would like a private 
consultation with our Public Health Nurse, on Tuesday please        
telephone the school and we will endeavour to arrange this for you. 
This service is free. 

Banking 8.30a.m. Every Friday – ASB only.  Please contact the school office if your 
child would like to start school banking.  It is a great way to teach 
them to save. 

Friday Fundraiser 
= Every Friday 

Our tuck shop will not be open this year but we will have a Friday 
Fundraiser combo for $4.  Order forms for this will be sent home at 
the start of each week. 

Every Friday School assembly at 9.45a.m. for Term 2 in our School Hall - all    
whanau welcome! 

Throughout Term 2 iMOKO check ups (Whaea Alice and Whaea Leeanne) in our school    
during the morning checking for sore throats, infectious skin disorders 
and head lice.  Free treatment is provided for all children. 

6 June KPS Disco - 5.30pm to 7.30pm in our school Hall 

7 June Maori Rock Art puppet show—KPS Hall @ 11am 

11 June Junior School trip to the Matthews Museum 

13 June Y5/6 Kiwi Netball tournament 

19 June Y3/4 and Y5/6 Ki o rahi classes with Paulette and Deanna 

 

Have a great weekend everybody! 
From the children, staff and BOT of Kaitaia Primary School. 
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Our Whare 

Marino and 

world symbolise 

our commitment 

to Bilingual 
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our belief that 

the learning 
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world and maybe 

beyond 
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Our stairway 

symbolises 

setting and 

achieving goals 

in our learning 

step by step 
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Our children at  
play on the  

Inquiry Learning  
Playground which  

symbolises our  
commitment to  
developing the  
explorers and  

researchers of the  
future. 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

School and Community Notices 

 

 

iMoko News Update! 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
             If your child has had a throat 
swab recently by our iMoko team and the results 
come back as positive for Strep A, please keep your 
child/children home for the first 24 hours after they 
have taken their first dose of medicine.  During this 
time there is still the possibility of your child passing 
the Strep A symptoms on to another child at school.  
This is a recommended precaution from the Moko 
team.  Thank you for your support with this. 
 
Nga mihi nui ki a koutou. 
 
Mr M 

 


